Ottawa South Best Start Planning Table

Steering Committee Meeting

Minutes

Tuesday, March 29th, 2011
1:30-3:30pm
South East Ottawa Community Health Centre
600-1355 Bank Street

Presents: Caroline Côté, Lyne Tremblay, Sandy Jones, Diane O’Neill, Christine Sbardella, Geeta Grier, Francesse Kopkczewski, Natalie Kent, Kathy Knight-Robinson
Regrets: Kim Hiscott, Christine Johnson, Monique Collin, Sarah Rea, Diane Blenkiron, Nick Zeis, Dorothy Webster, Julie Morris, Cristina Costantini-Allguren
Minutes: Natalie Kent
	Agenda
	Discussions/ Decisions
	Actions

	Welcome and Introductions
	Round table introductions of members and agency represented. 


	The agenda was approved by Kathy and Geeta.
The minutes were approved by Kathy and Diane.


	Update on Meeting with Walter Piovesan from OCDSB

	Kim, Diane, Kathy and Natalie met with Walter on February 10, 2011 to discuss the school boards interest in working with Best Start, their policies, their limitations and ways in which to continue integration of services. 

The group provided Walter with the priority neighbourhood profiles as well as a summary of Ottawa South data. 

Walter explained that “Schools as community hubs is one of his portfolios amongst others. Hubs in schools are usually for a wide range of ages, not only the early years. This portfolio is different than “Community use of schools”. Walter is familiar with Ottawa South and was previously a teacher and the principal at Ridgemont High School. Walter discussed the work that had been done at the secondary school level in creating hubs. 
He also identified two Ottawa South schools which participate in the “Priority Schools” initiative: Hawthorne Public School and Charles H. Hulse. As stated on the board’s website, the Priority Schools initiative is a new component of the Community Use of Schools program where the Ministry of Education provides funding to select school boards in order that not-for-profit groups may have free after-hours access to school facilities in communities that need it most. Free use of school space allows local not-for-profit organizations the ability to offer affordable or no-cost programming in schools.
For schools which are not identified as Priority Schools, it can be challenging to open up to community programs at no cost because of the funding structure (provincial and individual board) as well as union regulations. There is work being done to try and change this. 
Several strategies were discussed. One was to have the Steering Committee present information to the board. Walter mentioned the importance of timing and setting the stage for this to be done. 

The second was to direct requests to open hub to Walter’s office. Though it is key to have the school principal on board, the decision should go through the board. As requests are anticipated to come from at least 7 planning tables, it was suggested that requests should flow through the Best Start Steering Committee. 
After Kathy’s debriefing of the meeting, members discussed the challenges of having hubs in schools:

· impact that full day learning will have on space availability in schools

· time for planning, managing and overseeing new programs

Francesse mentioned that it would be a good idea to connect new principals with principals in schools where a hub is in operation and is successful in order to clearly demonstrate the benefits and how it operates.


	Actions: 

Kim and Kathy will bring back the suggestion of presenting to the board and centralizing requests to open hubs to Best Start Steering Committee.
Natalie will follow up with Walter. 


	Update on Ottawa South Families Website

	Natalie distributed the Google Analytics Dashboard (breakdown of website statistics) for the period of January 17 to March 28, 2011. There were a total of 188 visits to the website, for an average of 63 visits a month which is up from 38 visits from our last period. There were many new visits from two referring websites: Featherston and Aladin Childcare. 
Tech Support has fixed the problem with the sign up feature as well as the calendar. They are still in the process of fixing the monthly updates as it did not work since January. 

Flyers were created with the Hub Coordination dollars to publicize the website. Copies will be sent to members to be distributed to families they serve. 


	Action:
Natalie will resend website link and short description for all members, to be posted on websites and included in newsletters. 

	Priority Neighbourhood Profiles (program capacity)


	Natalie is in the process of adding the program capacity for services listed in the neighbourhood profiles. It will be complete once the last responses are received. 
Lyne Tremblay mentioned that Natalie could contact Child Care Information (CCI) to obtain program capacity for nursery schools and daycares.
	Action:
Natalie will add information as it is received and contact CCI if needed.

	Updates for Priority Neighbourhoods
	Ottawa South East

Natalie and Angela (director of Russell Road location of Aladin Childcare Services) will be meeting with Kathleen Joy from Ottawa Public Health to discuss partnership to offer Pregnancy Circle program. This program is an informal learning circle for pregnant mothers. 

First Words Screening Clinic will be held Sat. June 18th 9:13 – 12:15 

Blossom Park/ Windsor Park

Statistics for playgroup

From January 20th to March 29th, 2011, there were 181 adult visits and 289 child visits to the playgroup. 

Activities offered for spring 2011

The OEYC Ottawa South will facilitate Little Book Worms, an early literacy and school readiness workshop for parents and children 3 to 6 years old, once a month. 

A First Words Screening Clinic will be held on Tuesday, April 19th from 9 to 11:45 am. 

Natalie has connected with LASSA (Lebanese and Arab Social Services Agency) to offer a monthly Arabic Storytime for parents/caregivers and children 0 to 6 years of age. We are waiting on confirmation once LASSA receives their new contract from CIC. 
Riverview Hawthorne

The OEYC Ottawa South will offer the Esso Family Math program at Riverview Alternative School in Spring 2011. Registration is complete with 10 children and 13 children on the waiting list. 
Hunt Club East

As the Hub location already offers many services (childcare, a nursery school, playgroups, workshops, information and referral and screening services), no new services or programs were added. The neighbourhood has been added to the Ottawa South Families website. 
 A First Words Screening Clinic is scheduled for Saturday April 19th from 9:15am to 11:45 am.
	

	Next Steps


	Kathy stated that there is no funding at this moment for hub development or coordination, which means Natalie’s role will be reduced. The OEYC Ottawa South is still committed to the Best Start Initiative and to the implementation of Hubs. This can still be done through the OEYC’s outreach component. 
A few members were concerned about stalling the progress we’ve made if we do not have funding to dedicate human resources to working on Best Start. 

Using a portion of the Hub Coordination dollars, we were able to print hard copies of the City Wide Services Inventory. This along with the website flyers will need to be distributed to members. The Inventory is a tool that the service providers can use to refer parents. The flyer is to be distributed to parents to publicize the website. 

Members thought it was best to wait on additional next steps until we get further news from the Steering Committee. 


	Action:

Diane O’Neill will look into funding opportunities. 

Action:

Natalie will send out an email requesting information (# of staff and families served) in order to distribute the calendars and flyers accordingly. 

	Information Sharing
	Aladin Childcare Services:

Aladin Childcare Services received funding for a 5 year project to offer subsidized childcare for 24 preschoolers in the Ottawa Housing high-rise on Bank Street (next to South East Ottawa Community Health Centre building). They will be renovating from May to end of July in order to be ready to open in September 2011. Priority will be given to families residing in the building, then to families living in Ottawa Housing in the area and last, to the community at large. 

South East Ottawa Community Health Centre:

SEOCHC now offers a Newcomer Parent Support Group for Mandarin speaking parents on Friday afternoons from 1:30 to 3:30 pm. 
The launch of Healthy Smiles Ontario (HSO) was a success with 38 families registered. It will now be offered on a monthly basis, with Public Health available at SEOCHC to register families. 

There will be a First Words Screening Clinic on may 19th at Russell Heights Community House.

Better Beginnings Brighter Futures (BBBF) received funding from United Way to renovate the community centre which houses the playgroup for BBBF.  In the meantime, they are running the playgroup out of Albion Heatherington Recreation Centre. 

BBBF lost funding for their program which provides milk, eggs and prenatal vitamins to pregnant or lactating mothers. Geeta is looking for alternate sources of funding. Suggestions were made to contact Giant Tiger, Canadian Tire and local grocery stores. 
Hawthorne Public School:

Hawthorne will be hosting their Welcome to Kindergarten event on May 19th at 6 pm. Aladin Childcare Services will provide the Welcome to Kindergarten activity bags. Enrolment has been higher than usual to date and they hope the event will boost enrolment further. 

OCDSB Parenting and Family Literacy Centres

The OCDSB is looking at how to make better use of their outdoor spaces as their programs are quite busy. They have invited the Executive Director of Carp Ridge Preschool (an outdoor preschool) to discuss ways they could improve. 
Parenting and Family Literacy Centre – Featherston

The PFLC was very busy, with the library not having programs running during March and the OEYC being closed for renovations. A First Words information session will be held on March 30 and they also hosted a Dental Screening session which was very successful.

Child Care Information, Andrew Fleck Child Care Services:

This year, the Directory of Child Care programs will not be printed, it will be posted online as a PDF. They will also be posting nursery school directory online in Word format.  

CCI is working on including the 9 Headstart nursery schools on the Centralized Waiting List. The nursery schools will be consulted in order to obtain the necessary information such as, eligibility criteria. 

Short Term Child Care, Andrew Fleck Child Care Services:

STCC receives funding to support women’s shelters by offering programs for children 0 to 6 years of age on site. 16 staff have been hired to support the program. 
STCC received funding from an anonymous donor, which will be used to review and reprint the guide for those working in shelters. 

Funding will also be used to pilot a centralized supply teacher list for Andrew Fleck Child Care Services programs. If it is successful, there is the possibility of extending it out to the community.
OEYC Ottawa South, Andrew Fleck Child Care Services:
School’s Cool Program

The network of OEYCs received confirmation from United Way for funding to deliver the School’s Cool program. They are waiting on the exact amount. If they do not receive the full amount, Finance & Operation will have to determine priorities. School’s Cool is a targeted program for children entering kindergarten who could benefit from participating in a school readiness program. 
 Andrew Fleck Home Child Care and the Literacy Coalition partnered to offer Literacy Fun for Families, a program which is similar to the Esso Family Math model. It has a pre-evaluation and post-evaluation component to measure program success. An OEYC staff has been trained, through the partnership, to offer the program. The OEYC is looking for schools that are interested in hosting. It would be nice for the group to have access to a computer lab but it isn’t a pre-requisite. The program is 2 ½ to 3 hours long and registration is for approximately 16 children (parents must accompany their child). 

Francesse, principal at Hawthorne Public School, demonstrated an interest in having the program at her school. 
Andrew Fleck is celebrating its centennial anniversary this year and a local author has written a book about our history. Kathy invited everyone to attend our book launch on Thursday May 5th at the Museum of Nature. Please call 613-736-1913 ext 222 for more details. 


	Please see attached documents: Newcomer Parent Support Group (English and mandarin)

Geeta will send out the date for the monthly HSO registration once it is determined. 
Kathy mentioned that AECEO will be offering a workshop on May 12th on this topic. She will send the information to Caroline and Christine. 



	Next Meeting 
	Thursday, May 5, 2011
1:30 to 3:30

Hawthorne Public School
2158 St. Laurent Boulevard


	Google map: http://maps.google.ca/maps?hl=en&biw=863&bih=411&q=Hawthorne%20Public%20School%20ottawa&rlz=1W1ADFA_en&wrapid=tlif130193257400611&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=N&tab=wl 




